THE JASPER COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD MET ON MONDAY, JULY 1, 2024, AT 10:30 A.M. AT THE JASPER COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT, CASA MEETING ROOM, WITH THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS PRESENT:  JEFFREY DEYOUNG (CHAIRMAN), JAMES WALSTRA (VICE CHAIRMAN), AND REIN BONTREGER (MEMBER).  ALSO, PRESENT WERE VINCE URBANO (SURVEYOR), JACOB AHLER (ATTORNEY), JACK HABERLIN (ENGINEER), AND RHONDA ELDRIDGE (SECRETARY).  

	Chairman, Jeffrey DeYoung, called the meeting to order.

APPROVAL OF THE MAY 6, 2024 MEETING MINUTES

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 6, 2024 meeting. James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

NIPSCO GP GYPSUM NATURAL GAS STATION – DRAINGE PLANS
	ANDREW GEBHARD, PE – CHRISTOPHER B. BURKE ENGINEERING, LLC.

	Andrew Gebhard, PE, Christopher B. Burke Engineering, LLC presented a proposed plan to replace a natural gas station for NIPSCO located in Section 18, Township 32, Range 5 in Kankakee Township.  The property which the replacement of a natural gas station is owned by Georgia Pacific Gypsum, LLC.  

There currently is an existing detention pond on the property which is adequate for the minimal increase in runoff added by this proposed project.

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to approve the proposed project for the NIPSCO GP Gypsum Natural Gas Station as presented.  James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

EVERS LATERAL TO DEHAAN #190 – REQUEST TO INSTALL PEDESTRIAN BRIDGES
	RICK EENIGENBURG – THE HAMSTRA GROUP, INC.

	Rick Eenigenburg, The Hamstra Group, Inc. presented a proposed plan to install two removable pedestrian bridges over the Evers Lateral to DeHaan #190 county regulated drain for the purpose of accessing newly acquired property owned by the DeMotte Christian Schools, Inc. located in Section 34, Township 32, Range 7 in the Town of DeMotte

[bookmark: _GoBack]	James Walstra made a motion to approve the installation of two removeable pedestrian bridges over the Evers Lateral to DeHaan ditch for the purpose of accessing newly acquired property owned by DeMotte Christian School, Inc. as presented.  Rein Bontreger seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

CONTRACTED SPRAY MAINTENANCE PROGRAM 2024 – UPDATE

	The Surveyor advised the drainage board members the Contracted Spray Maintenance Program 2024 has been completed by Ditch Side Management LLC and he is very satisfied.

Urbano stated Ditch Side Management LLC was able to start early enough to avoid damaging any crops, which is a huge benefit over previous years experience with the previous spraying company.
ADJOURN

	Rein Bontreger made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  James Walstra seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
